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Present      

David Pel – Treasurer   

George McLachrie – President

Graham Youde – Operations Director

Anothy Mazzucco -- Tournament Director

Glenn Richards – Head Pro

Val Cuthbert – Secretary 

Peter Upper—Men’s League Director
Mary Flynn – Women’s League Director
Bev Olson -- Social Director
Lawrence Kumar, Vice President
Eliza Haight, Club Manager

Absent

Caroline Tuhten—Junior Development Direct
Kenny Wong – Director at Large
Mike Hopkins – Membership Director
Approval of draft agenda
· The Agenda was approved.   

Adoption of the Minutes from June 2017
· The minutes were adopted.     

New Business 
Burnaby Open Review
· Registration was down 10%.  

· Suggestions on things to do to assist.  Hold wheelchair event.  

· There was an overlap in the women’s open doubles/singles as there was a tournament in Victoria at the same time.  

· Next year we do not need as many students.  It should be mandatory that they attend the orientation.  

· Tables can be set up with jugs of water for the players.  

· Extend the lights until midnight as they went out before matches finished.  If you phone the night line for the Parks board they can turn them on. 
· Bev and Anthony spent a lot of time at the tournament.  Barb came every day

 to assist and Gary did a lot to assist by arranging food gift cards and he delivered food.  

· There were 430 participants. 

· The tournament was run efficiently and was a success.  

    Website/social night complaint
· Eliza will send out sign up procedures to the members. 
· The club Wi Fi will be set up to go through the City of Burnaby.  This will increase the speed of our system.  Two new computers will be set up.  There will be access for public, members and staff.  
Global and Burnaby City Email

· They have created a non-profit society.  The City of Burnaby has given them 3 courts to use.  (Not at the Burnaby Tennis Club.)
· They have high performance lessons.  

      Financial and Budget – See Lawrence’s report attached at the end of the minutes.  
· $59,000.00 profit for the year so far.  The projection for year end is $50,000.00.  The projection for next year is around the same $48,000.00.  Next season members will be limited to 270.  Burnaby residents will continue to have priority.  

      Office Admin Review/Discussion 
· Eliza will be updating the website. 

· She will be cleaning out the office and organizing same.  

      General Meeting 

· To inform members of the new rates for next season.
· Budget review and what is happening next year.
· Made 6,200.00 on the tournament.
       Newsletter Update 

· Info regarding the social tennis to be added.  Newsletter to be released in August.  

· Send Kenny your information for the newsletter. 

       Clubhouse exterior painting

· George called the City to see if they had paint.  The club will have to buy our own paint.  City Contractors charge $1200.00 per day.  George suggests that we look for volunteers to paint the outside of the club house.  

· George and Graham volunteered to paint.

· Eliza will send out a request for volunteers to paint the clubhouse.  

       Curtain from court 4 to court 2 in the Bubble

· The cost for a curtain is approx. $3550.00.  Glen to discuss with a club member who was interested in purchasing same.  
        Misc. Items

· A meeting to resurrect the 50th anniversary celebrations will be set up. 
· There was a suggestion to put fishing weights on the nets to hold them down.  Graham and Glenn will do this.
· Club Dress Code.  A sign with the club rules, including dress code should be put up at the outdoor courts.  
President’s Report 
· Report attached at the end of the minutes
Vice President’s Report 

· Report attached at the end of the minutes 
Head Pro Report 

· Report attached at the end of the minutes.
Club Manager Report 

· Report attached at the end of the minutes. 
 Social Director Report 
· This year was an outstanding BTO!  We successfully navigated nine days of sun, a little rain, crowds and the occasional blip from our BBQ with the assistance of great student and adult volunteers. 

· Glenn and team seamlessly maneuvered the tournament like well-oiled machines, there from sunrise, long after sunset and always with smiles on their faces.  

· Again, Tony was a great commander and chief, keeping things working smoothly behind the scenes.  Tony was available to fill in where needed, ready to fix anything, creatively coming up with alternatives and an expert pancake flipper!  We couldn’t have asked for a better person to be the glue that kept us together during the event.  

· All of our volunteers were wonderful this year.  The kids were willing to do whatever asked, happily.  The adults came to my rescue more than once with schedule changes.   I would like to give a HUGE shout-out to Barb Crowley and Gary Sutherland.  Barb was at the tournament everyday helping wherever needed.  She was the main driver for the sponsors, bringing in donations from Rackets and Runners, Lady Sport and T1 Sports, just to mention a few.  She also saved the club big bucks getting PepsiCo to donate 10 cases of water and 10 cases of Gatorade.  Gary worked his magic again this year, collecting many gift certificates from food vendors such as Superstore, Safeway and White Spot, giving us the ability to reduce costs and help feed the student volunteers.  He was also gracious enough to purchase groceries as required which was so helpful.  Thank you, Barb and Gary!

· I have attached a spreadsheet with our earnings, supply list, donations (excuse me if I’ve missed anything) and volunteer lists.  

Tournament Director Report 

This year’s tournament was a great success. Each year seems to be getting better as we learn the things that work and those that don't. I think we have nearly got it where it should be. That being said there is still room for improvement.

The recruitment of student volunteers was met with great numbers. But that also was met with an overwhelming scheduling task. Thanks to Bev and Kenny with their assistance in the placement of the volunteers. Next year we will limit the numbers of students to 25 and only four shifts.

The students did amazing work on posters, starter’s desk, concession and the many requests tasks by Glen.

All of the student volunteers were great but a few really stood out. Those being Lhaza at the starters’ desk and Tebo who took over photo duties when I was unavailable. Krystal and Joy's poster creations were amazing.

I have attached letters from a counsellor and students commenting on their great job experience.

Thanks to all the friends and member volunteers (Salvatore, Sam, George, Dave Pel, Eric, Bale, Laurence, Emil, Bruce, Grant Brodie running a smoking hot BBQ. Of course the kitchen crew was let by Bev and Val and lady members of our club. They just kept the burgers, smokies, and chopped onions coming.  A special thanks to Barb Crowley bringing in Donations and prizes. She took charge in many ways, Fantastic with the students organizing a raffle and was there to give a helping hand each day of the tournament.  Gary Sutherland brought in Gift cards from the supermarkets restaurants around town White Spot, Safeway, Superstore and Save on Foods assisted with the shopping. Good Job everyone 

The pancake breakfast was a great hit and will improve on it next year by maybe adding another special dining event on another day (Italian sausage bbq).

A great time was had by all and I look forward to making next year’s tournament even better.
Next Meeting – General Meeting August 9, 2017
